

**Đề thi thử vào lớp 6 trường Lương Thế Vinh số 15**

**Question 1**

Choose the word that is different from the rest.

- A. virus
- B. flu
- C. headache
- D. stomachache

**Question 2**

Choose the word that is different from the rest.

- A. skating
- B. climbing
- C. gardening
- D. horse-riding

**Question 3**

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. exist
- B. fix
- C. family
- D. excited

**Question 4**

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. problem
- B. love
- C. box
- D. hobby

**Question 5**

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. bookstall
- B. history
- C. waste
- D. noisy

**Question 6**

If only we \_\_\_\_\_ to work today.

- A. needn't

- B. didn't need
- C. don't need
- D. hadn't needed

**Question 7**

Is there \_\_\_\_\_ time for me to finish my workout before the gym closes?

- A. too
- B. so
- C. such
- D. enough

**Question 8**

The holiday rep had a long \_\_\_\_\_ with us about the resort on our first day.

- A. discuss
- B. discussion
- C. discussing
- D. discussible

**Question 9**

You \_\_\_\_\_ go to a quiet resort if you're taking the baby.

prefer

would rather

had better

would prefer

**Question 10**

They did say on the forecast that there would be a heatwave, \_\_\_\_\_?

- A. didn't they
- B. wouldn't there
- C. wouldn't it
- D. hadn't they

**Question 11**

I wish I didn't have to stop my piano lesson because of too much schoolwork. It has really \_\_\_\_\_ me down.

- A. gotten
- B. put
- C. taken
- D. looked

**Question 12**

There's \_\_\_\_ margarine left in the fridge if you want it.

- A. a little
- B. lot of
- C. many
- D. a few

**Question 13**

I \_\_\_\_ write letters these days. I can't remember when I last wrote one.

- A. occasionally
- B. now and again
- C. hardly
- D. frequently

**Question 14**

How can I \_\_\_\_ more customers to my store?

- A. improve
- B. suffer
- C. attract
- D. produce

**Question 15**

That guy with the short dark hair is very \_\_\_\_, isn't he? He talks to everyone!

- A. sociable
- B. generous
- C. shy
- D. helpful

**Question 16**

Daisy is talking to Jim about his house.

Daisy: "What a lovely house you have!"

Jim: " \_\_\_\_ "

- A. Thank you. Hope you will drop in.
- B. I think so.
- C. Of course not, it's not costly.
- D. No problem.

**Question 17**

A: "Can I try your new camera?"

B: " \_\_\_\_\_ "

- A. I'm sorry, I can't. Let's go now.
- B. I'm sorry. I'm home late.
- C. Sure. I'd love to. Sure.
- D. Sure, but please be careful with it.

### Question 18

*Choose the underlined part which needs correction.*

Jim would rather visiting countries which are completely different to his own.

- A. would
- B. visiting
- C. completely
- D. to

### Question 19

*Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

More than ten students have failed the exam, that surprised the class teacher.

- A. More than
- B. have failed
- C. that
- D. the

### Question 20

*Choose the underlined part that needs correction.*

It was a nice day, so we decided going for a walk.

- A. It
- B. so
- C. going
- D. walk

### Question 21

Read the text and choose the best answer to fill in the blanks.

Plants supply man with food clothing, and shelter - our most important needs. Many of our most useful medicines are also made **1(from/with/by/of)** plants. In addition, plants add beauty and pleasure to our lives. Most people enjoy the smell of flowers, the sight field of waving grain, and the quiet of a forest. Not **2(some/all/any/every)** plants are helpful to man. Some species grow in fields and gardens as weeds that choke off useful plants. Tiny hits of pollen from

**3(any/certain/all/most)** plants cause such **4(diseases/disasters/accidents/incidents)** as asthma and hay fever. Other plants destroy millions of dollar's **5(money/price/worth/value)** of crops yearly.

Read the story about Joshua and Jack. Then answer the questions.

Joshua wanted to play basketball with Jack on Saturday afternoon. He called Jack. "Hi, Jack. This is Joshua. Do you want to play basketball with me now?" "I'm sorry, but I can't. I'm at the Riverdale Community Center," Jack replied. Joshua became curious and asked, "What are you doing there?" "I'm helping my mom raise money for children in the hospital. I'm selling cookies," Jack explained. "That sounds interesting," Joshua replied. "Why don't you sell cookies with me?" asked Jack. "We are going to visit the children at the hospital later, and play with them, too." Joshua thought it was a good idea and said, "OK. I will be right there."

Later that day, Joshua and Jack sold all the cookies, and the fundraiser was successful. "So how was your first time volunteering?" Jack asked. "It was so fun," Joshua answered. "I didn't know I could do something to help others." "Wait until you meet the children at the hospital," said Jack. "They may be physically weaker than us, but it's so much fun playing with them."

Joshua and Jack visited the hospital with the other volunteers after the fundraiser. They did face painting and watched a magic show with the children at the hospital. On the way home, Joshua thought to himself, "Today has been the best day ever! I never knew helping others could be this much fun!"

### Question 22

What did Joshua originally want to do?

- A. Bake some cookies
- B. Play basketball
- C. Do his homework

### Question 23

Who was the fundraiser for?

- A. Children in an orphanage
- B. Children in Africa
- C. Children in a hospital

### Question 24

What was Jack's job at the fundraiser?

- A. Selling books

- B. Selling cookies
- C. Serving coffee

**Question 25**

What did they do at the hospital?

- A. They invited someone to open a magic show.
- B. They used paints to decorate faces.
- C. They sold cookies.

**Question 26**

How did Joshua feel about helping others?

- A. He didn't like it.
- B. He thought it was too hard.
- C. He enjoyed it very much.

**Question 27**

*Complete the second sentence using the word given that has the same meaning to the first.*

She had to do the washing up but she didn't.

=> She forgot .....

**Question 28**

*Complete the second sentence using the word given that has the same meaning to the first.*

She studied hard, then she didn't fail the exam.

=> So as .....

**Question 29**

*Complete the second sentence using the word given that has the same meaning to the first.*

Don't turn the lights on all night, you will waste electricity.

=> If .....

**Question 30**

*Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first.*

"I think you'd better not come to work for a few days, Jane."

=> I advised .....

**Question 31**

*Complete the second sentence using the word given that has the same meaning to the first.*

Apples are usually cheaper than oranges.

=> Apples are not .....

**Question 32**

*Make a complete sentence using the given words. Change the form of the words or add other words if necessary.*

Mr. Boris Johnson/ be/ back/ work/ next week/ after/ he/ recovered/ coronavirus.

→ .....

### **Question 33**

*Make a complete sentence using the given words. Change the form of the words or add other words if necessary.*

Factories/ building sites/ Italy/ will/ able/ reopen/ from May 4.

→ .....

### **Question 34**

*Make a complete sentence using the given words. Change the form of the words or add other words if necessary.*

There/ was/ such/ frightening/ atmosphere/ their house/ we/ leave/ immediately.

→ .....

### **Question 35**

*Rearrange the words in a correct order to make a complete sentence*

In spite of/he still/failed/great efforts,/making/to win/the race.

→ .....

### **Question 36**

*Rearrange the words in a correct order to make a complete sentence* Germany/the COVID-19 crisis/work from home/even when/employees/the right to/gives/is over.

→ .....